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	Onverwacht Home Owners Association

Onverwacht Estate 

P O Box 682

Wellington

7654

Email: office@onverwacht.co.za


Onverwacht Home Owners Association

12 July 2018 
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE OHOA COMMITTEE 
HELD ON 28 JUNE 2018 FROM 18:00 AT BURGUNDY 161
1. OPENING

1.1 Attendance

The following members are present: Frik Bosman, Willem Kriel, Cor Uys, Ollie van Schalkwyk, Andrea Bezuidenhout, Chris Pieters

1.2 Apologies

Mitzi Allen was delayed – she joined at about 18:45
2. MATTERS DISCUSSED
Frik apologises to the Committee for the outstanding minutes of the previous meeting. Just after he completed the minutes and confidential addendum, he suffered a failure of his PC. It was taken in for repairs at Ex Afrika Rekenaars in Paarl where he bought it. They were unable to repair it and sent it to a business in Cape Town where it was established that the motherboard was damaged and it was replaced.

Back at Ex Afrika Rekenaars about ten days later it was established that the hard drive could not communicate with the new motherboard and he bought a new hard drive.
When the information was transferred to the new hard drive something happened and most of his folders and files were lost. He did not have a backup copy of the minutes. 

At present he is in a battle with Dropbox to recover the information from their cloud based service.

2.1 
Managing Agent

Andrea proposed at the previous meeting of the committee that JPS be appointed to manage all of the affairs of the OHOA.

She gathered information from:

· JPS - who previously managed Onverwacht for one year until their services were terminated at the beginning of 2017. 

· Pinnacle - who provided a similar service from 2016 to the 2018 AGM. Since the AGM they continue to handle all financial services for the OHOA, but are no longer willing to handle other administrative matters. 

· FHBC – they have provided financial services earlier in the existence of the OHOA. Like Pinnacle, they are willing to provide financial services but do not offer an administrative service.
Andrea presents the information she has gathered from these three entities and proposes that JPS be appointed to manage all of the affairs of Onverwacht since they are the only entity willing to provide the full service. She believes that this will be a more cost-effective solution and, due to their skill level and experience, appointing JPS will benefit all owners as well as committee members in ensuring that all matters are handled in a professional and consistent manner.  

Chris has experience with JPS as managing agent because of him owning a property in De Chavonnes, Paarl.
During the ensuing discussion Ollie outlines the problems the OHOA encountered with JPS during their term of office and shares his personal experience in interacting with JPS staff. 

Cor does likewise.

Frik mentions that when JPS took over their duties, all information was provided to them, including all of the financial information which was provided in electronic format. However, when the OHOA decided to replace JPS, they provided Pinnacle with printed copies of the information that they have received in electronic format. Despite efforts to intervene and requests for the OHOA to be treated in a way similar to when they were given our business, JPS refused.
All of the information from the filing cabinets in our office was transferred to JPS.

When information was required after the information was moved to Pinnacle, it was established that the information is missing and JPS insisted that they have provided Pinnacle with everything that they have received from the OHOA.

Ollie suggests that owners be provided with a choice between JPS and a combination of Pinnacle (doing the financial admin), Alwyn Burger (currently providing our garden service and asked to take over responsibility for maintenance on the Estate as well) and someone else to provide secretarial services on a part time or per hour basis. 

Based on the amount paid to Pinnacle and the amount quoted by JPS, he believes that it would be just as effective and remain within the approved budget.
Andrea raised the issue of miscommunication and transferring of blame/responsibility if Ollie’s third-party suggestion were to be implemented. Andrea, Chris, Willie and Mitzi feels that the OHOA needs to ensure that a professional service is provided in order to eliminate any mistakes, which could lead to claims being made against the OHOA and members of the committee in their personal capacity. 

Mitzi shares her positive experience on JPS’s portal and believes that this tool will empower owners and allow members of the committee to properly help manage the estate affairs. 
Based on their experience during the previous three terms in the committee, including the recent CSOS ruling and summary judgement against two owners, the three re-elected members do not believe possible claims to be something to be overly concerned about. In the end the Committee needs only to be fair and just in applying the rules.
The committee decides with a majority decision that:

· An SGM be convened to discuss and decide on reappointing JPS as Managing Agent for the OHOA as soon as possible.

· Only this one matter to be on the Agenda.

· Ollies alternative will be revisited if JPS is not appointed. 

· Frik will book the city hall for two evenings one week apart on a Monday to Thursday evening as soon as possible with the first date being on or after         31 July 2018.
FB
· A notice will be sent out to inform all owners 30 days in advance.
CU/FB
2.2 
Request to build wall on boundary
A request was received from an owner to remove the perimeter fence and build a wall on the boundary.

The request is declined and the owner will be notified.
FB
2.3 
Trampoline

A request was received to appeal to the owner, who placed a trampoline on the common property, to remove the trampoline. 
It was decided by the majority of the committee members that, due to the liability risk, the trampoline has to be placed inside the owner’s fence. The owner will be notified of this decision.
FB
2.4 Colour garage doors & balustrades
The owner refused to comply with the requirements stipulated in the Construction Document and painted his garage doors in a different colour than the prescribed brown colour.

Someone renting the house will move in at the beginning of August.

Chris confirms that the correct colour will be used to repaint when the tenant moves in.

Chris will act as contact. 
CP
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